## March 2021 Prayer Update from the Kuenzis 2 Ukraine

Greetings Dear Pastors, Supporting Churches and Friends,



**Literature Ministry**—By God's grace, we have been able to distribute all 25,000 of the 2021 pocket calendars we ordered along with tracts. Now our 2<sup>nd</sup> shipment of 10,000 calendars are all but gone, and we have just ordered 10,000 more. We distribute these along with tracts and a limited number of John/Romans near

subway stops and place them along with tracts in mailboxes, which is permissible here. The calendars have a Scripture verse on each side as well as website

and contact information. In addition to calendars, we have recently printed and received 15,000 reformatted tracts we had written and had translated. We welcome spring as warmer weather makes our work a lot easier. Please pray for God to change lives as people are directed to God's Word through the literature and our website. Tanya, the young lady who designs our tracts and calendars has been opening up and willing to talk to us about the things of God. Pray for Tanya to seek God and agree to a Bible study.





University Outreach/English Speaking Contacts—Recently, university students have been allowed to attend live classes again. This has opened the door for us to stand outside near the university and meet foreign students who speak English. Over the last 4 weeks we have been able to distribute over 3000 tracts near the university. This includes over 2,700 in Russian to students and other passersby, and over 300 English tracts. We have been able to meet and speak with a number of English-speaking students. Please pray with us for English speaking contacts who are open to the Gospel.

Mark passing tracts near the universities.



"Atheist" translator, Pasha, and his family-- Pasha's wife, their 10 year-old son and Pasha's mother attended church with us for the first time on January 7<sup>th</sup>, Ukrainian Christmas. They came 4 more times following that on Sunday mornings. The last time Pasha himself came of his own accord, not to translate for us. Since they contracted covid-19 it seems they have gotten distracted and not returned. Pasha's wife, Julia and their son, Ilia had also been coming to our place for English/ Bible lessons each week before they got sick. Pray for Pasha, Julia, Ilia and Luda (his mom) to seek God and be saved.

The International Medical University